MINUTES OF THE CRISP COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
CALLED MEETING HELD ON APRIL 14, 2025

Chairman, James Dowdy, lil, called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. in Room 305 of the Crisp County
Government Center, with Commissioners A. James Nance (present by telephone), Larry Felton, Sam
Farrow, and Mark Crenshaw in attendance. Others present were Interim County Administrator Mickey
Dunnavant, Finance Director Sherrie Leverett, and County Clerk Monica Irwin.

Interim County Administrator, Mickey Dunnavant, stated he asked for this Called Meeting so that we could
address a personnel matter as well as other required business. At this time, | ask that you would go into
Executive Session for a Personnel Matter.

Motion was made by Commissioner Felton to go into Executive Session at 9:10 am, motion seconded
by Commissioner Farrow, motion carried unanimously.

Motion was made by Commissioner Felton to come out of Executive Session at 9:13 am, motion
seconded by Commissioner Farrow, motion carried unanimously.

Finance Director, Sherrie Leverett, stated there is two options available for tax bill before tax assessment
notices are mailed. (1) allows us to formerly certify an estimated millage rate that will be listed on the tax
assessment notice. If the millage rate that is set ends up being higher than the estimated rate listed on
the assessment a disclaimer will have to be put on the tax bill. (2) when tax assessment notices are mailed,
the estimated taxes are based on last year’s millage rate, which is the way it has always been done. Mrs.
Leverett suggested to continue to use last year’s millage rate for assessments as she is not comfortable
with the preliminary numbers and setting an estimated millage rate at this time. If the county chooses
not to formally certify an estimated rate, last year’s rate will remain to be used.

By common consent, the board agreed not to certify an estimated tax rate.
Interim County Administrator, Mickey Dunnavant, stated citizens are calling complaining their trash is not
being picked-up. Express Disposal has a camera system on the trucks, if the trucks pass by the address
and a can is not out the resident is placed on a “Not-Out” List and the trash will be picked-up on the
following scheduled trash day. Also, if citizens have not registered with Express Disposal, trash will not be
picked-up until the resident has registered an account with Express Disposal.

ADJOURN MEETING

By common consent, Commissioners adjourned the meeting at 9:20 a.m.

James Dowdy, lI, Chairm : Mitkey éunrnavant, Interim County Administrator



